Tikokino Primary School Newsletter

Tikokino 100%
- Today, Tomorrow, Together

Phone: 06 8565 833 office@tikokino.school.nz Principal: Hamish Natusch 06 8565738

Week 11, Term 1, 11th April – 14th April 2022



Dear Parents, Caregivers & Friends,

We come to the end of another term, it seems to have flown by. Although it has been another interrupted term due to COVID, we are really pleased with our students' work and progress in all areas of school life. Like always though, we will keep striving for students and staff to keep pushing for higher student achievement in Term 2. We look forward to Three-Way-Conferences on Tuesday of Weeks 2 & 3 to share student achievement and goals. Please send your booking slip to school ASAP if you have not already done so.

Staff are working hard to make small tweaks to the way we deliver reading, working closely with Anne Frater and the Booster Programme, to implement parts of the programme into everyday classroom lessons.

Options Programme will begin on the first Thursday of Term 2. Students will be in the same option which they were in this term when it was postponed.

Winter sports begins next term. Netball and soccer begin the first weekend of Term 2, while rugby and hockey begin the second week of the term. We will confirm this ASAP.

Staff are working with Julian Thompson, our science adviser, during the first week of the holidays to plan and prepare for our topic of Planet Earth and Beyond in Term 2. It will be a great topic to study.

We hope to see as many students and families at the **Tikokino ANZAC** service at the hall on **Monday 25th April**. Due to the significance of the day, it has become a tradition for all students to wear school uniform. We will have two senior students lowering and raising the flag, as well as two seniors laying a wreath on behalf of the school.

A huge thankyou to the crew who got to the firewood working bee last Thursday, we made a great dent in the pile of logs. Please come today at 3:00pm if you can. The wood is ready for sale so please contact the office or myself if you would like to purchase some.

We look forward to a whole school free lunch today from the Sawyers Arms. Please still send students along with some morning tea.

Have a great holiday everyone.

Regards, Hamish Natusch.



Juniors making the most of the Autumn leaves.



Lulu's off at full speed during house relays!



Students hard at work loading wood for sale. All proceeds are going towards class camps to Wakarara and Wellington. Thank you to all adults who have been able to come to the working bees.

2022 Important Dates for Your Calendar

14th Apr - Last Day of Term 1

2nd May - Term 2 Begins

5th May - Options Start (4weeks)

10th May - Three-Way-Conferences 12.30-5.30pm

11th May - Hockey Starts (13 weeks)

17th May - Years 7&8 Discovery Day @ CHB College

17th May - Three-Way-Conferences 3.00-5.30pm

16th May - BOT Meeting @ 7pm Room 4

24th Jun - Matariki Public Holiday

27th Jun - BOT Meeting @ 7pm Room 4

8th Jul - Term 2 Finishes

25th Jul - Term 3 Starts

15th Aug - BOT Meeting 7pm Room 4

19th Sept - BOT Meeting 7pm Room 4

30th Sept - Term 3 Finishes

17th Oct - Term 4 Starts

21st Oct - Hawke's Bay Anniversary Day (School Closed)

24th Oct - Labour Day (School Closed)

25th-28th Oct - Room 3 Camp, Wellington

10th-11th Nov - Room 2 Camp, Wakarara

7th Nov - BOT Meeting 7pm Room 4

5th Dec - BOT Meeting 7pm Room 4

16th Dec - Last Day of Term



It is a National requirement that you let us know if your child is unwell or away from school for any reason. Please phone

the office on 856 5833 and leave a message, text 027 2083358 or use the link on our website.

NOT ON THE BUS TODAY?

Please let Hamish know if your child/ren are not on the bus and he will let Pam know.



20km speed limit past a stationary school bus.

The School Pool is now closed for winter - please return your key to the school with your name attached.



nmunity Notices

Call 8565833 if you would like to advertise in our newsletter or email office attikokino.school.nz

Thank you!





April School Holiday Programme

Pop in and Grab an Activity Pack or participate in one of our free programmes!



Collect packs from the Library or join their fun programme!



We've got your small jobs covered. Call Ian Cover today!

coverearthworks@gmail.com

Tikokino Home and School Fundraisers:

150mm × 40mm

Rough Sawn Cedar Timber

484 Lineal Metres

\$10 / metre

100mm × 50mm

Rough Sawn Cedar Timber

52 Metres

\$6 / metre







The Winner of our Easter Baskets are:

1st Prize Trotter Family 2nd Prize Mouat Family

3rd Prize Sophie Harold